
Dear Parents, 
 

CURRICULUM DAY 
Our term 4 Curriculum Day will be held on Wednesday 28th November. This is a student free day.   
Outside School Hours Care program will run on this day (See newsletter article). 
 

2019 STUDENT PLACEMENTS 
It is difficult to believe that after this week there are only four weeks remaining of the school year. 
Over the next few weeks our teachers will be busy completing student assessment and writing the end of year reports 
for each student. At the same time, the teachers and I will finalise the process of placing students into classes for the 
next year. 
This information will be shared with families following our Whole School Transition Day on Tuesday 11th December 
and will coincide with the announcement of teacher allocations to grades. I anticipate that all students will have the 
opportunity to meet their 2019 class teacher on our Whole School Transition Day. 
 

CHILD SAFE STANDARDS  
The child safe standards require schools to consider all aspects of child safety and put measures in place to protect 
children from all forms of abuse, including:  sexual or grooming offences, physical violence, serious emotional or 
psychological harm and serious neglect.  
 

There are seven child safe standards.  
1. Strategies to embed an organisational culture of child safety.  
2. A child safety policy or statement of commitment to child safety.  
3. A child safety code of conduct.  
4. School staff selection, supervision and management practices for a child-safe environment.  
5. Procedures for responding to and reporting allegations of suspected child abuse.  
6. Strategies to identify and reduce or remove risks of child abuse.  
7. Strategies to promote child empowerment and participation.  
 

Kids Helpline  
Contact - 1800 551 800    Talking helps! We’re here for you.  No problems is too big or too small.  
We’re here 24 hours a day, 7 days a week  
Kids Helpline is Australia’s only free, private and confidential 24/7 phone and online 
counselling service for young people aged 5 to 25.  
For 26 years Australia’s kids and young people have been turning to our professional, specialised 
counsellors, no matter who they are, where they live or what they want to talk about.  
 

Parentline  www.parentline.vic.gov.au  
Professional telephone counsellors are available from 8:00am to midnight (7 days a week) to discuss 
issues including:  
¶ discuss any issues that impact on parenting and parent/carer-child relationships  
¶ assist with developing strategies for positive parenting and personal coping  
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OUR FOCUS EXPECTATION IS:- 
 

TIGHT TRANSITIONS 
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DIARY DATES 
 

Mon-Fri 19-30  November Swimming Program - Senior School (Grades 3 to 6) NOT WEDNESDAYS 
Thursday  22nd  November Road to Foundation Program 2.30pm to 3.30pm - every Thursday 
Thursday 22nd November Breakfast Program - 8.00am to 8.30am.  All students welcome, every Thursday.  
Friday 23rd November Zooper Dooper Day - second lunch $1.00 each 
Tuesday 27th November Foundation Transition Program 9.15am to 12.00noon 
Wednesday 28th November Curriculum Day - This is a student free day.  Full Day OSHC available on this day. 
Wednesday  28th November Outside School Hours Care Operating Full Day Program (see newsletter article) 
Thursday 29th November Donut Day Order forms and payment due back. 
Thursday 29th November Mango Fundraiser - pick up your orders at MPR 8.30 to 10.00am or 2.30 to 4.00pm 
Thursday 6th December Nude Food Day 
Friday 7th December  Donut Day Fundraiser for Team China 2019 - second lunch 
Friday 7th December 2019 Book List Orders due in 
Friday 7th December Christmas Hamper send in donations by this date. (see newsletter article) 
Tuesday 11th December Whole School Transition Day - 2019 Foundation students visit the school 9.15am 
    to 12.30pm and 2019 Year 7 students visit their Secondary College. 
Tuesday 11th December 2019 Grade Notifications sent home 
Thursday 13th December Christmas Hamper Raffle ticket and payment due in. 
Monday 17th December Senior School (Grades 3 to 6) Swimming Pool Excursion 
Tuesday 18th December Grade 6 Excursion to The Zone  
Wednesday 19th December Grade 6 Graduation 
Wednesday 19th December Movie Day - Grades Foundation (Prep) to 2  
Thursday 20th December End of Year Picnic Basket Tea 
Thursday 20th December Christmas Hamper Raffle Drawn at Picnic Basket Tea 

BOOK FAIR 
 

Thankyou to everyone that 
supported our book fair this week. 
Sales from this event allowed us to 
put $700 worth of new books into 
our library. A big thankyou to the 
volunteers for their assistance.  

2019 BOOK LISTS & PARENT PAYMENT 
 

The 2019 Grade Book Lists and Parent Payment 
Charges were sent home with students earlier this week. 
 

Book Lists 
Each child has received a book list according to their 
2019 grade level.  Orders are due by Friday 7th 
December,  2018.   These can be entered online, 
returned to Central Vic Office Supplies or the school 
office.   Please read the payment options carefully and 
note payments are made directly to Education Plus not 
the school.   
 

Parent Payment Charges 
An itemised list that includes essential education items 
(those items that your child needs for school) , 
voluntary financial contributions (these are a voluntary 
contribution) and optional extras (that you can choose 
whether your child participates in or accesses). 
 

PLEASE NOTE:  Payment not required until fir st 
day of Term 1 2019.  No payments before this date. 
 

Please read payment options carefully and note that 
this payment is made to the school. 
If you are having difficulty making payments please 
make an appointment to speak to Jason Lee or Pam 
Turner to discuss possible support options and flexible 
payment arrangements.  Any information about your 
financial circumstances, payment arrangements or 
status will be kept strictly confidential.  

 

ZOOPER DOOPER DAY 
 

Friday 23rd November 
Zooper Dooper @ $1.00 

For sale second lunch at the canteen.  

OUTSIDE SCHOOL HOURS CARE 
CURRICULUM DAY  WEDNESDAY 28TH 

NOVEMBER 
 

Outside School Hours Care will be operating a full day 
program of fun activities on Wednesday 28th November.  
If you wish to book your child/children into the program 
(they do not have to be attending the whole day) please 
make booking at the school office by Thursday 22nd 
November.   
 

SWIMMING PROGRAM 
 

The Senior swimming program 
began this week. Swimming 
sessions are as below: 
 

12:20-1:00pm  3/4R & 5/6G        
1:00-1:40pm 3/4L & 5/6J            
1:40-2:20pm 3/4M & 5/6O 

 
THANK YOU 

 

A big thank you 
to  

Purtill’s Nursery 
for their 
generous 

donation of 
vegetable 

seedling for our 
school vegetable 

garden.   



STUDENTS OF THE WEEK AWARDS 
 

Congratulations to the following students who will be 
presented with their “Students of the Week” Award at next 
weeks assembly: Monday 26th November, 9.00am.  
 

F/1L  - Austin M: for making positive choices for his 
     learning. 
F/1M - Marshall M: for including an opinion in his  
       Exposition writing about apples. 
F/1H  - Emily R:  for making improvements to her 
writing by re-reading and checking it makes sense 
1/2M - Ruby H: for trying really hard to improve her 
   reading. 
1/2B - Caden W: for applying appropriate strategies when 
          working out tricky words in his reading.  
3/4L - Hayley T: for making excellent progress in her  
         spelling. 
3/4M - Ella H:  for using high modality words within her 
       persuasive writing. 
3/4R - Brodie L: for trying his hardest in all learning areas. 
5/6J - Andew L: for showing 5 Star listening in class. 
5/6G - Max W: for the enthusiasm he demonstrates during 
       Bike Ed and his willingness to follow road rules. 
5/6O - Braedon: for his ability to create humorous  
   limericks in writing sessions. 
 

WHOLE SCHOOL ASSEMBLY 9.00AM  
MONDAY MORNINGS.    

ALL WELCOME TO ATTEND. 

Congratulation to the following students who received 
Awards at assembly on Monday:  

VALUES 
AWARDS: 

 

Xavier I 
Laylah B 

Ella R 
Rylee M 

PARENTSô GROUP 
MANGO FUNDRAISER 

 

Mango’s will be arriving next week.  Those 
families who placed orders can collect their 
mango’s up from the school Multi Purpose 
Room on Thursday 29th November between 8.30am to 
10.00am or 2.30pm to 4.00pm.   

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 

END OF YEAR GRADE ACTIVITIES 
 

To celebrate a year of learning and the conclusion of their 
primary school years (Grade 6), students will be involved 
in a number of activities in the final week of term. 
 

Students participating in these activities will have upheld 
the school values of Community, Respect, Collaboration 
and Resilience in the weeks leading up to these activities. 
 

This information is just a guide an final details of venue, 
time and cost will be confirmed on permission slips and in 
newsletter closer to the date. 
 

SENIOR SCHOOL 
 

Grade 6  
 

Monday 17th December:  Cost $20-$23 to be confirmed 
- Swimming Pool   
 

Tuesday 18th December:   Cost $6-$10 to be confirmed 
-  The Zone (Grade 6 Only) 
 

Wednesday 19th December:   Cost $20.00 
- Grade 6 Graduation: details in future newsletter 
 

Grade 3/4 & 5 
Monday 17th December:  Cost $6-$10 to be confirmed 
- Swimming Pool      
. 

JUNIOR SCHOOL -  Grades Prep, 1 & 2  
 

Wednesday 19th December:    
- Bendigo Cinemas ñRalph Breaks the Internetò  
Cost $12-$15 to be confirmed 
 

Please note:  cost is just an estimate please wait 
for confirmed price on permission note before 
making payment.    Please make sure all payments 
are cash only, (eftpos, centrepay, bpay or  direct 
debit are not available for these events) 

PARENTSõ GROUP  
CHRISTMAS HAMPER RAFFLE 

 

Thank you to those families who have 
donated items and returned raffle tickets 
already.  Donated items should be placed in 
the classroom tub by Friday 7th December.   
 

The raffle will be drawn at the end 
of year Picnic Basket Tea on 
Thursday 20th December. Please 
return tickets and money to the 
school by Thursday 13th December 
2018. 

NUDE FOOD DAY 
 

The Sustainability Team will be holding 
a Nude Food day on Thursday 6th 
December.  On this day we encourage 
families to try packing lunchboxes without packaging to 
help us reduce our waste (and the potential for littering) at 
school.  Food can be packed in reusable plastic containers 
or separated inside lunchboxes with compartments.   

TEAM CHINA 2019 FUNDRAISER 
DONUT DAY - FRIDAY 7TH DECEMBER 

 

Order forms have been sent home with student today and 
must be returned by THURSDAY  29TH 
NOVEMBER.  Sorry no late orders can be 
accepted.  All funds raised go towards The 
Team China Overseas Experience 2019. 






